
    
 
 
18th July 2025   
 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

As we approach the end of term, it’s been another busy and exciting week here at Chacewater 

School – and what a way to round off the year! 

This week saw the incredible production of Oliver with a Twist performed by our talented Red Oaks 

and Mighty Oaks – and what a show it was! The performances were nothing short of spectacular and 

left the entire school community feeling immensely proud. A huge well done to every child who took 

part, both on and off the stage. 

Our heartfelt thanks go to the amazing team who brought it all together: 

• Mr Smith for his boundless creativity in crafting the props 

• Mrs Fraser for her wonderful choreography 

• Mrs Law and Mrs James for their behind-the-scenes magic 

• Mrs Dicker, Mrs Stephens, Mrs Pollard and all our fantastic support staff for their continued 

dedication 

• The truly talented Mrs Hoadley for her musical direction 

• And of course, Miss Budge and Miss Laskowski, whose hard work and commitment made 

the whole show possible 

It was an unforgettable celebration of teamwork, talent, and joy. Awesome! 

 

On Monday, our Bur Oaks (Year 4) took part in an inter-school sports tournament at Truro College. 

The focus was on fun and participation – and our children truly shone. We are thrilled to share that 

they won the trophy for participation, behaviour, teamwork, and sportsmanship! What a fantastic 

achievement – well done, Year 4! 



 

Today, our Seedlings class rounded off their learning about Grace Darling and Henry Trengrouse with 

a fantastic visit to the Maritime Museum. It was a lovely way to finish their year – full of discovery, 

curiosity, and adventure. 

As this is our final newsletter of the academic year, we also want to take a moment to say goodbye 

to some special members of our team: 

• Mr Smith, who is retiring after many wonderful years at Chacewater. We wish him a joyful 

and restful retirement. 

• Mrs Stephens, who will be moving on as our Year 6 children take their next steps. Thank you 

for everything you’ve done for our school. 

• Mrs Jacquemond, who is heading off on some exciting travelling adventures – we wish her 

safe travels and plenty of amazing experiences. 

• Mr Lawrence, who is taking the next step in his career and moving onto a new opportunity 

at Boskenwyn School. 

We thank them all for their dedication and care, and we hope they’ll stay in touch. 

Final Reminders 

• Last day of term: Tuesday, July 22nd – school will finish at 1pm. 

• First day back: Tuesday, September 2nd (staggered start in place for Acorns from 

Wednesday 3rd September) – we look forward to welcoming the children back for the new 

school year. 

 

Thank you for all your continued support throughout this year. We wish you all a wonderful, restful, 

and safe summer. 

 

 

Mr Hick  

  



From the PTA  

 

A massive thankyou to everyone who popped along to our 'Mini Fayre' last Friday at 

school.  There was a fantastic buzz around the playground and it was amazing to see so 

many of the children enjoying themselves.  Mr Hick and Mr Wilson were fantastic sports 

and let the children drench them in the stocks (many of us were quite jealous 

considering how hot it was).    

 

We are pleased to advise that we raised a WHOPPING £762 on the raffle and another 

£505 at the event totalling £1267 toward the end of year trip to the Hall for Cornwall.  

 

SCHOOL DISCO 

Don't forget to book for the school disco on Monday!  

It is our first ever SILENT DISCO, so it should be fun!!!  

Book here - Chacewater School PTA 

 

Note - we have no access to the chip fryers due to the end of school term so there will be 

no hot chips served at the disco.  Children will be given crisps and drinks.  

 

Thank you to everyone who supported our fundraisers this year, so much time and effort 

goes into organising these events so we appreciate all of your support.   

 

Finally, we wish all of the fantastic year 6 children the best of luck in their next 

chapter and we hope you have an amazing party on Monday night celebrating the 

end of your primary school journey!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.pta-events.com/chacewaterschoolpta/index.cfm?event=shop


MARU – Safeguarding 

Safeguarding Over the Summer Holidays 

As we approach the summer break, we want to remind families that safeguarding remains a 

priority even outside of term time. If you have any concerns about the safety or wellbeing of 

a child during the holidays, please contact the Multi Agency Referral Unit (MARU) by calling 

0300 123 1116 or emailing multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk. 

For more information, click here. 

 

 

School Dinners 

From September, Chartwells, our school caterer, will be increasing the price of 
a paid meal to £2.79. 

 

 

Stepping Stones – Thanks 

A big thank you to Stepping Stones for their contributions for our outside learning area 
outside the key stage 1 classrooms. 
 

 

 

Year 6  - Leavers Assembly 

On Monday, we will be having our leavers assembly for year 6 at 2pm. Parents and carers of 

children in Mighty Oaks are invited to attend.  

  

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/health-and-social-care/childrens-services/child-protection-and-safeguarding/


Term Dates 2025/26 

 

The first day back for children (year 1 to year 6) is Tuesday 2nd September. Our new 

reception cohort will start on Wednesday 3rd September with a staggered start over the first 

few days of the term.   



 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 
 

Dates For Your Diary  

21.7.25 Y6 Leavers Assembly 

21.7.25 DISCO! 

22.7.25 Last Day of term – 1pm finish (no Chatterbox) 

2.9.25 First day back at school for children. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

ACORNS Alfie & Hugo 

SEEDLINGS Everyone 

BUDS Everyone & Hughie 

YOUNG OAKS Flo & Xander 

BUR OAKS Everyone & Eliza  

RED OAKS Everyone  

MIGHTY OAKS Everyone  

 

GOLDEN AWARD WINNERS 





  



 

 

 


